
Pax Christi Pastoral Council 
Tuesday, December 17th, 2013 

Minutes 

Members Present: 
Council: 

Sally Burns 

Zeljko Bajzer 

Carol Stortz 

Scott Ladwig 

Barb Shuh 

Parish Trustees: 

Pete Streit 

Parish Administrator: 

Mark Oldenberg  

Pastors: 

Fr. Fogal 

 
New Business 
Seeds of Wisdom 

An opportunity to build a Catholic school in South Sudan, the home of Fr. John Lugalla of St. John the 

Evangelist parish. They are asking for $750,000 over 5 years from the Rochester Catholic community.  A 

group, principally from St. John’s is asking all parishes in Rochester to participate.  Have incorporated 

their own 503C for this endeavor.  This proposal and plan has been in planning for years to overcome 

local challenges.  Could see it as a Parish project, we will invite them to speak in February to the Pax 

Christi community.   

Review of new Pastoral Council member candidates 

Discussion of addition to current Pastoral Council.  Will offer positions. 

Continuing Business 

Adult Spiritual Development Commission 

Lent study series with Fr. Donald J Schmitz hosting.  Efforts ongoing. 

Social Justice Committee Update 

Reading Tattoos on the Heart, will recommend to Parish.  Thinking of recommending Papal writings. 

Christmas Bulletin/Year in Review 

Very well done. 

Open Forum 

Discuss Priest pedophilia issue. 

Next meeting January 21st 



Thank you’s 

Jim Fritsch – KC Outdoor Crèche 


